
 New Eagle Borough Council met in regular session on Tuesday April 7, 2015 at 7:00 PM at the 
regular meeting place. 

 The meeting was called to order by President Fine, with the following members of Council being 
present and answering to the call of the roll by the Secretary:  Messrs. A. Caseber, J. Fine, W. Sherry and 
B. Williams.  Absent was Mr. C. Wyandt.  There being a quorum present, the meeting was declared in 
order.  Also present were Mr. C. Fine, Mayor and Mr. T. Berggren, Solicitor. 

 Mr. John Slimick of 135 Fifth Avenue appeared before Council to inquire if New Eagle Borough 
had an Ordinance prohibiting playing basketball on the street.  President Fine advised Mr. Slimick that 
there was an Ordinance and a copy would be given to Mr. Slimick after the meeting. 

 Mrs. Gert Wiliuszis of 620 Seventh Avenue appeared before Council to discuss the work being 
done by PA American Water Company on the roads near her house.  She advised that there is a hole on 
the road in front of her house and an ongoing water leak by the fire hydrant on Seventh Avenue.  
Council advised her that the Water Company had advised that they would be overlaying the roads upon 
completion of the work they are doing on the roads.  Council advised that the Secretary would call the 
Water Company to request that the hole be patched and that the water leak be addressed. 

 Mr. Chuck Deffobis of 404 Monroe Street appeared before Council on behalf of the New Eagle 
Community Action Group.  He thanked the Borough for their donation towards the annual Easter Egg 
Hunt that was held for the children of the Borough. 

 The minutes of the prior meeting were sent to members of Council.  There being no additions or 
corrections, it was moved by Williams and seconded by Sherry to approve the minutes as sent.  Motion 
was adopted by the unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary. 

 Bills in the amount of $38,296.80 were presented to Council for payment.  It was moved by 
Caseber and seconded by Williams to pay all of the bills.  Motion was adopted by the unanimous call of 
the roll by the Secretary. 

 Ordinance No. 535, an ordinance providing for vacating a twenty foot wide portion of Brook 
Alley between Fourth Avenue and Fifth Avenue, bordering Lot “A” and the portion of Brook Street 
vacated by prior Ordinance Number 455, was presented to Council for approval.  It was moved by 
Caseber and seconded by Williams to approve the Ordinance as written. 

 A motion was made to appoint HMT & Associates as management point of contact for the 
Borough of New Eagle for updating the Borough’s Floodplain Ordinance and directing HMT & Associates 
to proceed with the actions necessary to update the Borough’s Floodplain Ordinance.  It was moved by 
Sherry and seconded by Williams to approve the motion. 

 President Fine commended Chief Tempest and the Monongahela Police Department on the 
thirteen drug related arrests that were recently made in the area.  Chief Tempest advised that this will 
be an on-going priority for his Department. 



 There being no other business, it was moved by Caseber and seconded by Williams to adjourn at 
7:32 PM.  Motion was carried. 

 

 

_________________________________________ 

Diane L. Anthony, Borough Secretary        


